MINUTES OF THE ANGKOR CLUB 1958-1959

OFFICERS

President....Anne Carter

Vice-PresidentPeggy Ezzell

Secretary....Linda Sue Gibbs

Treasurer....Louise Fort

Sergeant-at-Arms....Barbara Davis

Athletic Manager....Lulia Fort

Linda Sue Gibbs Secretary 1958-1959 September 9, 1958

The first fall meeting of the Angkor Club was held September 9 in the gym for the purpose of initiating the freshmen. After the freshmen had repeated the pledge, the president of the club, Anne Carter, introduced the officers and each spoke briefly om a given topic. Club spirit, attitude, participation in sports, scholarship, and outside projects were stressed. Anne then read the constitution and introduced the angkor sponsor, Madame Fountain. She also announced that there were to be no books brought into club meeting. The remaining time was spent singing the Angkor song with which the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,
Linda Sue Gibbs - Secretary
Linda Sue Libbs - Secretary

approved

September 30, 1958

The last meeting of the Angkor Club was held on September 30. The meeting was called to order by the president. Betty Jane Guffee had each member of the club write down the name of the girl she considered the most outstanding. The girl who receives the most votes will be written up in the paper. Argie announced that all Athletic Association dues must be paid immediately. The roll was then called and the minutes read and approved. A sheet was passed around for the members to write down their names and addresses. Julia Fort announced that the Angkors were doing fine in hockey and took down the names of those girls who wish to participate in the ping-pong tournament. It was announced to the sophomores that their class would have a call meeting to sign up for annual pictures. Anne then talked about the qualities necessary for Best Angkor. The \$1.00 dues are to be paid to Louise Fort by the next meeting. There will be a 5ϕ fine for each additional day. The club was also told about the 75¢ assessment for the Thanksgiving Project. The freshmen were asked to present their skit to the club on October 28th in meeting. Betty Jane then emphasized the importance of being quieter in the halls and study rooms during lunch. She warned that the Student Gouncil will have to become stricter in enforcing the rules. Mrs. Souby them introduced Mrs. Gardner who announced that student tickets for the Symphony Concerts may be obtained for \$4.00. Mrs. Soubyrreminded the club that the Glee Club was scheduled to meet on the following Wednesday. She then announced the names of the Merit Scholarship semi-finalists. The club cheerleaders were elected. They are Pam Murrey, Margaret Norvell, Louise Gracey, Nancy Jones, Mary Becca Thompson, and Dee Evans. The alternates are Donna Ross, Mary Reith Parrish, and Karen Dettwiller. As there was no further time, the meeting was adjourned with the singing of the Angkor Song.

appround

Respectfully submitted - Linda Sue Gibbs, Secy.

October 14, 1958

The last meeting of the Angkor Club was held on October 14th in the gym. The meeting was called to order by the president. It was announced that dues must be in to Louise by this meeting and that there would be a 5¢ fine for each additional day. The roll was then called and the minutes were read and approved. Initiation was then held for Elizabeth Wøse who had been absent for the two previous meetings. Louise asked the members to tell her if she owed them any money. Discussion was held concerning the Angkor Baby Picture contest. It was decided to have it and Mary Sneed was placed in charge. Betty Jane told the club about the Annual Staff's snapshot contest and asked for the support of everyone. She also announced that the Tea Dance would be December 6th and asked the members to turn in their stag lists. Anne then turned the meeting over to the vice-president, Peggy Ezzell, and the remaining time was spent composing the Angkor Alphabet. The meeting was adjourned with the singing of the Angkor Song.

Respectfully submitted,
Linda Sue Gibbs - Secretary
Lunda Sue Gibbs - Secretary

approved

October 28, 1958

The last meeting of the Angkor Club was held October 28th in the gym. The president called the meeting to order. The roll was called and the minutes read and approved. Louise then gave a financial report. Kitty Sensing read the rules of the Penstaff Contest to the members. She also announced that the first matches of the ping-pong tournament must be played by the end of this week or be forfeited. The meeting was then turned over to the freshmen who gave their skit. Betty Jane announced that the Student Council would sponsor medals which would be awarded to the girls who showed the most spirit. These awards will be given out on All Club Day in the spring. As there was no further time the meeting was adjourned with the singing of the Angkor song.

Respectfully Submitted,
Linda Sue Gibbs - Secretary
Lunda Sue Gibbs - Secretary

corrected

November 11. 1958

The last meeting of the Angkor Club was held November 112 in the gym. The meeting was called to order by the president; roll was called and the minutes read and approved. (corrected) Betty Jane announced that the school blazer could be ordeed for \$24. She reminded the club that the tea dance assessments and dates must be kn by November 14th. Anne thanked the freshmen for their skit. She asked the members to bring their baby pictures to Mary Sneed. The club was reminded about the 75¢ assessment for the Thanksgiving Project. Julia, Carol Sanders, Alice Stanley, and Anne Hart were placed on the food committee. It was announced that representatives from Goucher and Hollins would visit the campus during the following week. Anne told the club that membership cards were available for the Children's Museum. She asked for volunteers to make posters for the hockey games and reminded the members to bring their cameras. A committee consisting of Mary Sneed(chm.), Jean Ellen, Lee, Kay, and Kitty was appointed to work on the song for the All Club Picnic. Argie asked everyone to help find books missing from the library. Peggy finished the Angkor Alphabet. Lee emphasized the need for more club spirit. There was a short pep rally and the meeting was adjourned with the singing of the Angker Song.

approved

Respectively submitted,
Linda Sue Gibbs - Secretary
Linda Sue Gibbs - Secretary

November 24, 1958
No minutes taken because of the absence of the secretary.

December 9, 1958

The last meeting of the Angkor Club was held on December 9th in the gym. The meeting was called to order by the president; roll was called and the minutes read and approved. Peggy reported about the Thanksgiving Project. Louise reported that we now have \$73.88 in the club treasury. The remaining time was spent in playing various games including card toss, rhythm, and basketball throw. The meeting was adjourned with the singing of the Angkor song.

Respectfully submitted, Linda Sue Gibbs - Secretary Linda Sue Hibbs - Secretary

approud

January 6, 1959

The last meeting of the Angkor Club was held on January 6th in the gym. Due to the absence of the president, the meeting was called to order by the vice-president. Theeroll was called and the minutes read and approved. Peggy reminded the song committee to atart working on the song for All Club Day. Mary announced that Kay Keeble and Barbara Sewell won the Baby Picture Contest. The rest of the time was devoted to a slogan contest. The meeting was adjourned with the singing of the Angkor Song.

approved

Respectfully submitted, Linda Sue Gibbs - Secretary Luida Sue Libbs - Secretary

January 27, 1959

The last meeting of the Angkor Club was heldedn January 27th in the gym. The meeting was called to order by the president. Roll was called and the minutes read and approved. Joyce and Linda Sue were appointed to score the badminton matches. Lee urged the members to attend the basketball games. Anne asked the cheerleaders to decorate. Betty Jane was appointed head of the theme committee. Peggy and Barbara were put in charge of name tags. The members were urged to take pictures for the annual. Angkor Sweetheart was discussed. Betsy was placed in charge of the Easter Project. As there was no further time the meeting was adjourned with the singing of the Angkor Song.

Respectfully submitted,
Linda Sue Gibbs - Secretary
Lucies Sue Yubbs - Secretary

approved

February 10, 1959

The last meeting of the Angkor Club was heldon February 10th in the gym. The president called the meeting to order; roll was called and the minutes read and approved. Anne stressed the importance of club and school spirit. Betty Jane also urged more spirit and reminded the members of the citizenship medals to be awarded by the student council. The remaining time was used as a study period. The meeting was adjourned with the singing of the Angkor Song.

Respectfully Submitted, Linda Sue Gibbs - Secretary Luida Sue Gubles, Secretary

approud

February 24, 1959

The last meeting of the Angkor Club was held on February 24th in the gym. The meeting was called to order by the president. Due to the absence of the secretary rollwas not called nor we the minutes read. Betty Jane reported on the club's progress in volleyball. The Easter Project was discussed and it was decided to have it in April. The members were urged to play their badminton matches. The song committee gave a report. The rest of the meeting was spent playing a game. The meeting was adjourned with the singing of the Angkor Song.

Approximately Respectfully submitted,

March 10, 1959

The last meeting of the Angkor Club was held on March 10th in the gym. The president called the meeting to order. The rollwas called and the minutes read and approved. Louise reported that we still have \$73.88 in the treasury. The song committee reported. We voted to have the Easter Project at Marha O'Brian Settlement House on April 18th. Betsy Rasch said that there would be 35-40 first graders. It was agreed that we would meet at school at 11:00 and the picnic would be held in Shelby Park. The food committee is composed of Peggy, Alice, Kay, Barbara D., and Linda Glover. Louise, Argie, Julia, Lee, Prissy, and Betty Jane are on the games committee. Certain girls are to take their cars. A 25¢ assessment is due to Louise by the next meeting. The club was urged to attend the volleyball games. The rest of the time was spent studying. The meeting was adjourned

approved

with thw singing of the Angkor Song.

Respectfully submitted,
Linda Sue Gibbs - Secretary

Linda Sue Gibles - Secretary

Linda Sue Gibbs - Secretary

Linda Sue Libbs - Secretary

March 24, 1959

The last meeting of the Angkor Club was held on March 24th in the gym. The meeting was called to order by the president; roll was called and the minutes read and approved Anne urged various committees to get to work on the Easter Project. She reminded the club to pay the 25¢ assessment to Louise. It was announced tat the Angkors won the volleyball tournament. Anne stressed the importance of being on time for classes. It was also announced that Mary Sneed won the Badminton Tournament. Louise was runner-up. Voting was held on Angkor Sweetheart. Various committees met to discuss the Easter Project. The meeting was adjourned with the singing of the Angkor Song.

approved

Respectfully submitted, Linda Sue Gibbs-Secretary

Linda Sue Gibbs - Secretary

April 28, 1959

The last meeting of the Angkor Club was held on April 28th in the gym. The meeting was called to order by the president; rollwwas called and the minutes read and approved. Anne reported on the Easter Project. Ginny urged more interest in softball. Peggy said that the club was doing well in archery. Argie urged the Angkors to work especially hard on citizenship until the end of school. The Club was reminded to check the various bulletin boards and lists. Kay and Mary led the club in the song for allClub Day. At the end of the period the meeting was adjourned with the singing of the Angkor Song.

Respectfully submitted, Linda Sue Gibbs - Secretary

Linda Sue Gibbs - Secretary

approved

May 12, 1959

The last meeting of the school year was held on May 12th in the gym. The meeting was called to order by the president; roll was called and the minutes read and approved. The club was reminded to check the clothes list. After speeches by the officers am new slate was elected for 1959-1960. They are as follows:

Pres. (previously elected) - Kitty Sensing Vice-Pres. - Martha Weaver Secy. - Jean Ellen Richardson Treas. - Ada Rasmussen Serg. at Arms - Joyce Crutcher Ath. Manager - Alice Stanley

The meeting was adjourned with the singing of the Angkor Song.

Respectfully submitted, Linda Sue Gibbs - Secretary

Linda Sue Gibbs - Secretary